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Left Turn Traffic Signal 
Improvements Project (CS02G) 
Creating a Safer Transportation Network    
 

PROJECT STATUS 
Signal poles and mast arms for the 
project are currently on order (average 
lead time is 7-8 months). Construction is 
expected to start in late Fall 2023 once 
the Contractor obtains all traffic signal 
equipment.  
 
 
 

 PROJECT BUDGET 
The construction contract for this 
project was awarded to Blue Pacific 
Engineering in the amount not to 
exceed $657,260. The project is 
largely funded through a HSIP grant 
using federal funds.  

PROJECT LOCATION 
The improvements will occur at four 
signalized intersections. Please see the 
“About the Project” section for details.     
 

ABOUT THE PROJECT 
In 2017, a Cycle 8 HSIP (Highway Safety Improvement Program) 
grant administered by Caltrans was awarded to the City to 
modify and improve four traffic signals within the City by 
adding protected left turn phasing to the signalized 
intersections. The improvements include the installation of new 
traffic signal poles, mast arms, equipment, and installation of 
ADA compliant pedestrian ramps at four signalized 
intersections.  
 
The four traffic signal locations are the intersections of:  

1) Encinitas Boulevard/Vulcan Avenue 

2) Leucadia Boulevard/Vulcan Avenue 

3) Santa Fe Drive/Scripps Hospital Driveway 

4) Leucadia Boulevard/Quail Gardens Drive 

 

In May 2022, the City received authorization from Caltrans to 
start the construction phase of the project. On May 25, 2022 
City Council approved the plans and specifications for the 
project and authorized advertisement. Subsequently, a 
construction contract was awarded in October 2022 and a 
Notice to Proceed was issued in February 2023. 
 

The improvements will provide enhanced pedestrian and cyclist 
safety, mobility, and accessibility.  
 
 
 

 

CONTACT US 
For questions or concerns about the 
project, please contact the Traffic 
Division of the Engineering 
Department at: 

traffic@encinitasca.gov  
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